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        The Office of Government Ethics (OGE) completed its inspection of the Defense Intelligence Agency 
(DIA) ethics program in September 2018.  As a result of its review, OGE issued eight recommendations for 
improvement.  OGE conducted a follow-up review in April 2020 but was only able to close seven of the eight 
recommendations at that time. OGE conducted a second follow-up review in August 2021.  The results of 
OGE’s second follow-up review are summarized below.  

 
 Recommendation Agency Action and OGE Finding Status 
1 Ensure that public financial disclosure reports 

are certified timely. 
OGE’s September 2018 inspection found that 
only 36% of the sampled non-PAS public 
financial disclosure reports examined were 
certified timely.   
 
During this second follow-up review, OGE 
examined a sample of 40 non-PAS public 
financial disclosure reports filed by DIA 
employees in 2021.   All of the reports were 
certified within 60 days of receipt.   
 

Closed 

 

            Based on the results of OGE’s second follow-up review, all recommendations in OGE’s 2018 Inspection 
report are now closed.    
 
 


